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In This Issue...

BACKLASH
Commentary from the
Board of Directors
-By John Wetlaufer, Sr.

NO DECEMBER 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The Board of Directors will meet next 
February and The Angler will publish 
in January.  If you have an item for the 
BOD to consider during this meeting, 
please bring it to the attention of any 
VAC Director or Officer.

YOUR 2019 ANGLING YEAR DUES ARE DUE NOW
Annual Dues for the Virginia Anglers Club are now due.  Payment can be 
made by PayPal as follows:

To pay Resident Member Dues ($60) now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues
To pay non-Resident Dues ($40) dues now, click here: 
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl
(Why not pay now while these links are now open in front of you??)

Cash and Checks made out to The Virginia Anglers Club will also be ac-
cepted.  Mail to:  
Virginia Anglers Club 
POB 70520 
Richmond, Virginia 23255

NEXT-UP VAC ANGLING ACTIVITY ALERT

February 2, 2019 – Annual Banquet (Saturday Night) 
– at: The Place in Innsbrook

February 26th - Deep Drop Fishing off Virginia Beach by 
Stan Zimmerman, 
President of the Peninsula Salt Water Sport Fisherman’s Association 

Rockfish 
Weather!!!
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NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 2019

Doors open at 6:30 PM
Meeting Starts ~ 7:00 PM

Location to be announced

December 2018



   

ANNOUNCING THE SLATE OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS  
FOR 2019 LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Officers
		  President  							       Bob Brown
		  1st VP (Programs)	  					     Mike Ostrander
		  2nd VP (Angling Activities)					     Eric Webster
		  3rd VP (Conservation & Legislation.)				    (By Write-In)
		  Treasurer							       Bill Butler
		  Recording Secretary						      Karen Anderson
		  News Letter Secretary						      Carter Clevinger

Directors - Class of 2021

Jacob Nixon
Don West

Gary Green
Please visit https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/83JRJ9Y and vote.  

(Voting closes December 31, 2019 at midnight).

NOVEMBER PROGRAM – BUILDING AN AMAZING CENTER CONSOLE
VAC Member and North Carolina Resident Brendan Strum travelled to Virginia to share with those Members who at-
tended the November, 2018 Membership Meeting his documented the step-by-step construction of a Regulator 31 with 
twin 300hp Yamaha 4 strokes hung on a bracket at the stern.  This was a rare chance to see how one of the sturdy, sleek 
and popular center console boats is manufactured.  Thanks, Brendan, for this really informative presentation and also to 
Member Johnny Wetlaufer for his behind-the-scenes work in assembling this enjoyable slide show presentation.

.
THE 2019 ANGLING YEAR STARTED DECEMBER 1, 2018

Remember, the 2019 Angling Year starts at midnight, December 1, 2018.  To receive credit for catches made in 2018, be 
sure to get any outstanding catch entry cards entered before midnight December 15, 2018 (already passed).  The same 
submission requirement applies to receive 2018 recognition for individual achievement awards.  All such awards will be 
awarded at the VAC 2018 Angling Year Annual Banquet 

VAC FINANCES STRONG AT 2018 FISCAL YEAR END
VAC Treasurer Bill Butler reported our finances were in good shape at the November 30th end of our fiscal year.  Income 
was 111% ahead of our expectations due to a generous donation and new member dues. The expense side of the ledger 
showed expenses falling about 73% below our budget for expenses and was generally spread out over all line expense 
items.  Cash on hand was slightly over $16,000.  Our club is in excellent financial condition.

VAC VIDEOGRAPHER WANTED
The VAC is looking for a Member to volunteer to be the VAC Videographer.   The video person will be asked to take 
videos of the presentations at the Membership Meetings and other VAC events at which a record video will be useful the 
Members.  The Videographer will work with the Website Secretary and Web Assistant to post videos on the Website as 
appropriate.
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ANNUAL BANQUET TO BE HELD 
ON SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2019

VAC Annual Banquet will be held at:
The Place at Innsbrook

4036-C Cox Road, Glen Allen, VA 23060

Dinner will be served at 7:00 pm
Doors & Bar open at 5:30pm

Cash bar available for your enjoyment

Tickets: $40 each for member/guest
Entrees:  Prime Rib of Beef Au Jus

Grilled Chicken Breast
Filet of Flounder with light Crab

Sides include: Soup, Salad, Vegetable, Rolls & Butter
Dessert: Key Lime Pie & Chocolate Silk Pie

Raffle Items/Door Prizes: To be Announce in future e-Cast

BANQUET RESERVATIONS:
Payment accepted by PayPal or Check

Please RSVP by January 17, 2019 / Please email any questions to Conservation@
Virginiaanglersclub.org

PAYPAL
Please enter Member’s Area of the VAC Website www.virginiaanglersclub.org  scroll 
down to bottom of first page and click on “Annual Banquet” - $40 PayPal Payment 

Box, enter quantity.

CHECK
For payment by check, please make checks payable to The Virginia Anglers Club and 

send the check, along with the names of those attending to the VAC Treasurer:

Billy Butler
7358 Princess Anne Drive
Mechanicsville, VA 23111
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MAJOR CHANGES IN KINNARD ANGLER OF THE MONTH AWARD
HIGH VALUE GIFT CARDS TO ENCOURAGE PARTICIPATION

(By Angling Rules Chairman Fred Cousins)

14. C    C.V. Kinnard Angler of the Month Award
Awards shall be made to the anglers submitting the 3 highest point fish (local waters only) at 
each membership meeting. The fish must have been caught since the last membership meeting 
and the angler must be in attendance. Hardcopy entries (facsimiles of the original entries) must 
be submitted to the Angling Rules chairman (or his designee) before the business portion of the 
meeting is completed. Anglers are limited to one entry per species per month.
Gift Certificates shall be awarded as follows:
1st Place - $100.00 
2nd Place - $50.00
3rd Place - $25.00

The point values for each of the top 3 fish shall be recorded for each membership meeting. 
Each angler’s point values (1st, 2nd & 3rd places) shall be tallied for the angling year. The 
angler with the highest total points shall receive the C.V. Kinnard Angler of the Year award of a 
$200.00 gift certificate.

**The VAC board of directors approved this change** 

John Wetlaufer, Sr., 
VAC Director & Membership Chairman

 FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, PLEASE CONTACT: 

Larry Allen at: (804)-781-0907 (H), (804)-241-3706 (C) 
or allenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at:  (804)-658-1955 (H), (894)-896-4178 (C) 
or ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com
 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, the barrels are oil free
and are placed in a Zip-Loc type re-sealable plastic bag with your name written on the outside.
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COLD WATER PADDLING & FISHING SAFETY
(The following two items were adapted from a December 11, 2018 

Electronic bulleting issued by the Virginia Department of Inland Fisheries)

ALWAYS WEAR A LIFE JACKET WHEN AFLOAT
By Bruce Ingram

Photos by Bruce Ingram
The most dangerous incident of my paddling career occurred on the James 
River when a friend and I overturned in his canoe. Earlier, my water 
temperature gauge had registered 54 degrees and the air temperature 65 de-
grees. When I fell in, I felt as if a sledge hammer had struck my chest, and 
my buddy and I struggled to swim to shore – losing most of our gear.

That day, the air and water temperature combined measured 119 degrees – 
within the danger zone says Stacey Brown, boating safety program man-
ager for the DGIF. She adds that although many variables exist concerning 
when the risk of hypothermia becomes more acute, generally if the air and 

water temperatures together are 120 degrees or below, wet suits are recommended for paddlers. Another major factor, 
continues Brown, has to do with the amount of time someone is subject to the cold water and air temperatures.

Especially in cold water conditions, like these two anglers on the 
New River, please consider going floating and/or fishing with a 
buddy.

Obviously, one of the most basic acts any paddler can accomplish 
is to always wear a life jacket. But in my many decades of floating 
and wade fishing Virginia’s rivers and streams, I would wager that 
most paddlers I have observed – whatever the season from the dog 
days of summer to the frigid waters of winter – were not wearing 
life jackets. Many, in fact, did not even have them in their craft or 
were just using them as seat cushions.

“Wearing a life jacket is the best way to ensure your trip doesn’t 
end in tragedy,” emphasizes Brown. “It would be nice that people 
think of their life jackets as gear, just like with other sports, rather 
than required equipment.”
Brown offers the following additional recommendations.

•  Carry your whistle or other sound producing device in case you do need to summon help.
•  Be proficient in re-boarding your canoe, kayak, raft or other craft – especially if you are in a lake or larger river where 
    getting to the shore to re-board would be difficult.  If you end up in the cold water – you start to loss dexterity of move-
    ment fairly quickly.
•   Paddle with a buddy – not only for more fun – but just in case of emergency.
•   Evenly pack your boat to have an even keel (so to speak) – and help mitigate the chances of overturning.
•   Let someone on dry land know where you are going and when you plan to return – in other words, share your float plan.
•   Check the weather before and during the trip. During the excursion, be aware of changing or increasing winds and/or 
     cloud build up.
•   Be honest about your skills – know your limitations. For example, planning a long trip of many miles or hours during 
    unfavorable water temperatures or forecasts could be risky for many floaters.

In the angling realm, there’s nothing I would rather do than float and fish the Old Dominion’s many outstanding rivers, but 
I know that my continuing to enjoy this pastime involves making wise decisions. Please consider making these safety tips 
part of your game plan.
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WEAR YOUR PFD – IT CAN SAVE YOUR LIFE
CAUTION - RISK OF HYPOTHERMIA INCREASES AS WATERS COOL!

VDGIF SEEKS PUBLIC COMMNET ON PROPOSED
 BOATING DOCUMENTATION FEES

The Virginia Department of Inland Fishers has issued proposed increases in various fees that affect every boat 
owner in the Commonwealth of Virginia.  Please open the following link to see a summary of the current and 
proposed fees.  Opening the link will also give you a place where you can make your comments known.  
https://www.dgif.virginia.gov/regulations/proposed-regulation-amendment/?vac=15-380-120 

CONGRESS PASSES NEW ENGINE CUTOFF SWITCH REQUIREMENT

US Coast Guard
Boats under 26 feet will have to include engine cutoff switches, thanks to 
the U.S. Coast Guard’s Authorization just passed by Congress.

Each year Congress authorizes the budget and overall spending level for 
the U.S. Coast Guard. This week lawmakers passed The Frank Lobiondo 
Coast Guard Authorization of Act of 2018. Among other things, there is 
a provision requiring “manufacturers, distributors and dealers” to install 
engine cutoff switches on new boats “less than 26 feet overall in length 
and capable of developing 115 pounds or more of static thrust.” The 

engine cutoff switch provision “includes, but is not limited to, inboard engines, outboard motors and sterndrive engines.” 
Switches also need to meet American Boat and Yacht Council Standards.

BoatUS, which advocates for recreational boaters at the national level, applauded the new Coast Guard requirement.

“Cutoff switches save lives,” said BoatUS Manager of Government Affairs David Kennedy.

https://abycinc.org/?
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From Hook to Table
Recipe: Holiday Rockfish Dish

Rockfish fillets are placed on a bed of fresh spinach, seasoned with dill, lemon pepper, 
garlic powder, onion powder, capers, salt, pepper, and topped with fresh lemon, onion, 
cherry tomatoes and baked for a colorful Holiday meal.

INGREDIENTS:
6 cups fresh spinach	
2 (8 ounce) rockfish fillets
12 cherry tomatoes halved	
½ cup of vegetable broth	
½ teaspoon garlic powder	
½ teaspoon lemon pepper	
¼ teaspoon onion powder	
2 tablespoons minced fresh dill	
1 tablespoon capers
1 lemon sliced
¼ inch slice of onion
2 teaspoons of butter

DIRECTIONS:
1.	 Pre heat oven to 400 degrees
2.	 Layer the spinach in the bottom of a 9x13 baking dish. Lay the Rockfish atop the 

spinach. Scatter the tomatoes and capers around the fish. Pour the broth into the dish. 
Season the fillet with the dill, garlic powder, lemon pepper, onion pepper, salt and 
pepper. Place the lemon, onion, and butter on the Rockfish. Cover the entire dish 
with aluminum foil.

3.	 Bake until fish is flakey, 20 to 25 minutes.

This is a new addition to The Angler sharing recipes!
 If you have a recipe to share,
 please email carter.clevinger@dominionenergy.com 
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VAC Members Capt. Mike Ostrander, 
Bob Brown, Parks Rountrey, Danny 
Noland, & Buddy Noland had a great 
day catfishing on James River. They 
caught blue cats ranging from 23lbs 
to 47lbs.  

Parks Rountrey

Capt. Mike Ostrander

Bob Brown

Danny Noland

Buddy Noland
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Bulletin Editor: Carter Clevinger, 316-5002

P. O. BOX 70520
Richmond, Virginia 23255

Next Membership Meeting - February 26, 2019


